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A MESSAGE FROM THE GRAND MASTER 

Honorable  
Ronald E. Code, 33° 

 
Most Worshipful  

Grand Master 
 

     As the holidays of Christmas and New Years are 
fast approaching, there is an anticipation of family and 
friends gathering for fellowship, fun, and just the 
enjoyment of the holiday spirit.   

     There is so much to be thankful for-just to be able to 
see another day is more than we really deserve-and for 
that, we are thankful.   

     Let us not build walls of concealment around our 
holiday celebrations, but of reaching out to those who 
are less fortunate.  Place someone on our hearts whom 
we may surprise with our hospitality of inviting them 
into our homes.  

     Jesus gave us a new commandment to love one 
another at all times, but rarely do we see Brothers and 
Sisters past meetings.  Jesus truly is the reason for the 
season and to celebrate His birth should be greater than 
anything this world has ever celebrated.   

     Thank you, God for the greatest gift we’ve ever 
received, and we should be shouting from the roof tops, 
Christ is born!  We give Him the glory, we give Him 
the honor, we should be giving him all our Praise. 

Enjoy the holiday season, and please be safe. 
 

 



       From the Office of 
     Sister Vanessa J. Ajayi 

Grand Worthy Matron 
      December 2021 
 

 
The Lord is my light and my Salvation; whom shall I fear? The Lord is 
my stronghold of my life; of whom shall I be afraid? Psalm 27:1 
 
 
Greeting Sisters and Brothers: 
 
We are about to enter the winter season which is represented 
by our fourth star point Martha and the strong faith she 
possessed after her brother; Lazarus died.  I am hopeful that 
the Thanksgiving and the Christmas season will allow us to 
reflect on the many blessings God has given us this past year as 

we continue to face COVID-19, the Flu Season and whatever    
adversities you may have encountered during the past year. 

 
I would like to extend a heartfelt welcome to all the new Sisters who recently joined Naomi Grand 

Chapter and have started attending the School of Instruction.  I encourage you to attend class as scheduled 
because there is a wealth of knowledge you will obtain from the school. 
 

I would like to thank each of you for a very successful 96th Naomi Grand Chapter Anniversary 
Celebration.  The committee did an outstanding job.  It was so nice seeing the many Sisters who joined us at 
the Forum, especially several of our sick and shut in members. There was great food and fellowship enjoyed 
by all.   
 

Thank you to the Brothers for your ongoing support of Naomi Grand Chapter and all of the work you 
have been doing at 1205 Eutaw Place to repair and improve the Temple.  Many Sisters have shared with me 
how many of our Brothers have escorted them to their cars at night, making them feel safe.  Thank you for 
being your “Sisters Keeper”. 
 

As I begin each day with a grateful and humble heart, I share this prayer with you as we move 
through this winter season: 

 
 
Thank you God for another sunrise, for your many blessings, your love for family and 
friends, and for giving me strength and guiding us through the storms of life. Amen.  
Have a blessed holiday season. 
 

 

 



 

A message from 

Grand Associate Matron 

Sister Sabrina M. Rose 
Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, 

just as in Christ God forgave you. 

                                                                              Ephesians 4:32 NIV 

Sisters and Brothers, 

As we close out this year, I would like to thank each of you for your continuous 
support of the Grand Master and the Grand Worthy Matron as they find new ways to 
keep our Grand Lodge and Grand Chapter running smoothly. Even though we are still 
in a pandemic, you still find time to show up. Thank you to the Brothers and Sisters 
that are assisting with making cosmetic changes at the temple as well as with 
making ritualistic changes within our organization. It may not be easy, but the result 
will be rewarding. We appreciate everyone that volunteers to make our home away 
from home the best it can be.  

As you enjoy your holiday season please do not forget our military members 
that may be deployed in harms way. These service members volunteer to uphold our 
way of life, they fight for our safety and protection and most of all for our freedoms. 

With heartfelt thanks, remember to tell a veteran that you are grateful for their 
service and we pray that everyone makes it back home safely. From my family to 

yours; may the Lord grant you and all your loved ones peace, love, laughter and joy.  
Wishing you prosperity in the New Year. Happy Holidays! 

  



                                 

 

 

TRAVELING MAN IN MASONRY 

In the ancient world of Operative Masonry, the masons were often required to move from job 
to job much as in our modern time. It was further explained that ancient master masons, just 
as 1st class masons of today, were more likely to travel great distances than those of lesser 

ranks (FC & EA). Due to their experience (and today, usually a membership in the labor union 
representing the craft) they could move freely from job to job. Those doing so were normally 
members of a Masonic guild, whose members would, if known, vouch for the qualifications of 

(or recommend) another 'traveling' mason. 

In speculative masonry we as Master Masons may freely move from Lodge to Lodge (either 
visiting or moving membership) and upon proper avouchment or by testing be found worthy 

to attend another Master Mason Lodge. This is much the same as moving from one job to 
another or from one ancient Masonic guild to another. 

Also, a Master Mason is a traveler from west to east, as east is the where the sun comes up, 
hence the source of light. Therefore, the master sits in the East, because it is the source of 
light. Thus, being a traveling man represents our journey from darkness to Masonic light 

(enlightenment). We "traveled" symbolically when we were raised to the sublime degree of 
Master Mason. Remember the words, "It will be necessary for you to travel"? And the 

condition of the road we would have to travel? 

In Masonry we are told to seek the light. Light in Masonry is knowledge and from 
that knowledge comes information and understanding. 

 

 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

MOST WORSHIPFUL HIRAM GRAND LODGE, A. F. & A. M., INC. 

                      
November 22, 2021 

 
SEASONS GREETING TO THE HIRAM GRAND LODGE AND 

NAOMI GRAND CHAPTER FAMILY 
 
Thanks to you we have been able to make numerous repairs and renovations to our Temples at 1205 Eutaw 
Place and our Temple at Turner Station, Dundalk, MD. When you come to the Temple at 1205 you will see:  
 

• The windows on the front of the building have been repaired and painted. 
• The hallways and steps from the first floor to the 4th floor are being painted. 
• The Lounge on the first floor has been painted, carpet cleaned, and curtains put up at the windows. 
• The library has been renovated and painted. 
• New light fixtures in the hallways. 
• The large Lodge room on the 3rd floor has been painted and new carpet installed. 
• We can now see the work that was done to the 5 roofs, they are not leaking anymore. 
• We now have WiFi throughout the Temple from the Grille Room to the 4th floor. 
• There are new appliances in the kitchen (deep fryer and coffee maker etc.) 
• We will be renovating the Grille Room, kitchen, and the main office after the first of the year. 

 
We want to thank the Brothers and Lodges that have been working with us to get the job done.  They have 
truly done a great job; 85% of the work was performed by the Brothers. 
 
Currently we are having the 2 boilers at 1205 repaired and upgraded.  The work will be completed by 
November 30, 2021. We installed a new heating system at Turner Station early 2021.  
 
Once again, thank you for your assessments that help make these renovations possible, without them we 
would really would not have been able to get this done. Enjoy the holiday with family and friends! 
 
FRATERNALLY, 
RW ALVIN TRUESDALE, 33°  
DEPUTY GRAND MASTER 
 

  

 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 



 

 

 

Brothers of the Craft and Sisters of the Order, 

 

I bring you holiday greetings as your President of the Board of Directors.  This is a time of 
reflection.  When we think back over 2021, (seems like it just got here) we have so much to be 
thankful for as an organization and as individuals.  Our Jurisdiction has been slowly, but surely, 
coming back strong.  We are seeing increase in the lodges and in the chapters.  As individuals, we 
have been blessed to have good health during this pandemic and period of increased inflation. What 
a blessing! 

As you look around the Temple, you will see all types of work being done.  Work being done by 
Brothers and Sisters who love the institution of Freemasonry... Brothers and sisters who follow the 
leadership of our Grand Master and the Grand Lodge/Chapter Officers; we are seeing harmony about 
the house. 

The Board of Directors would like to wish you and your family a blessed holiday and an even 
prosperous New Year.  We are excited about the blessings that God will bestow upon us as 
individuals and as an organization moving forward.  Let's stay in prayer for each other. 

 

Fraternally, 

Brother Thomas Hardnett 

President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Man should always pray  
RW Melvin Green, Past Grand Treasurer, Master Advisor for the Young Men 
of Hiram, is currently in Augsburg Lutheran Home located at 6811 Campfield Rd., 
Baltimore, MD 21207, phone number 877-252-4469, room 139.   He is currently a 
member of Omega Lodge No. 17.  He was formerly with Mt. Moriah Lodge No. 6 in 
Turner Station, Dundalk, MD. 

The Sick and Distress committee is always Praying for our Brothers of the 
Craft and Sisters of the Order as well their families. 

Brother Lamar Smith 
Chairman 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

From the Officers and Members of 

   The M.W. Hiram Grand Lodge 

      A. F. & A. M., Inc. 

                          and 

Naomi Grand Chapter 

Order of the Eastern Star 

 

Happy holidays 

We wish you peace, love and 
joy for a prosperous  

new year! 
 



 

2nd QUARTER GRAND LODGE SESSION 
 

MOST WORSHIPFUL HIRAM GRAND LODGE, A.F. & A.M. 
Incorporated 

State of Maryland-Affiliated with the Original General Grand Masonic Congress 
of Grand Masters of U.S.A. and Canada, Inc. 

Hon. Ronald E. Code, 33° 

M.W. Grand Master 

Will be held on 

Monday, December 20, 2021 @ 7:00 p.m. 

At 

Hiram Grand Temple  

1205 Eutaw Place 

 Baltimore, Maryland 21217 

CDC Guidelines will be adhered to 

Masks must always be worn  
 



 

 

  Naomi Grand Chapter 

 Order of the Eastern Star 

working under 

 The Most Worshipful Hiram Grand Lodge 

A. F. & A. M., Inc. 

 Jurisdiction State of Maryland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Worthy Matron, Sister Vanessa J. Ajayi 

2nd Quarterly Grand Session 

Saturday, December 18, 2021 
2pm in full O.E.S. regalia 

1205 Eutaw Pl 

Baltimore, MD 21217 

 
Committees to Report 

 
Grand Trustees 

Financial Committee 
School of Instruction 

Sisters of Grace 
96th Anniversary Committee 

 

Holiday Repast will follow the session 
 

Everyone is required to wear a mask 

 



 Naomi Grand Chapter- Order of the Eastern Star 

96th Anniversary 

 
On Saturday, November 6, 2021, the Officers and Members of Naomi Grand Chapter Order of the Eastern Star 
celebrated their 96th Anniversary with a Brunch at the Forum on 4210 Primrose Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland. 

There were 120 members and guests present. Among the quest were the Deputy Grand Master R.W. Alvin 
Truesdale, 33°, Right Worthy Grand Parton, Juston Code, 33° and other brothers from Hiram Grand Lodge. We 
enjoyed the presence of our brothers and sisters from Washington, DC; MWGM Kamau M. Harris, 32°, Grand 
Worthy Matron La’Kisha Lacey, Past Grand Worthy Matron Bernice Watkins, Grand Secretary Natasha 
Stewart, Grand Treasurer Rosalee Deese and Grand Chairman of Trustees Patricia Curtis. 

The Mistress of Ceremonies Sister Sandra Boyd did a wonderful job of getting the program started followed by 
Sister Rosaleita Legrand orating the history of NGC. Sister Gail Dixon narrated the presentation identifying the 
Star Points. Sister Penny Simmons represented Adah, Sister Deborah Martin, Ruth, Sister Tonia Rowlette, 
Esther, Sister Annie Williams, Martha and Sister Rosaleita Legrand Electa. The presentation was a highlight of 
the afternoon. 

 During the second part of the program, Grand Worthy Matron Sister Vanessa Ajayi acknowledged all the 
members having 40 plus years of service with Naomi Grand Chapter. The members with 40 to 50 years: 
  
 Sister Brenda Wright – 40 years, Sister Christina Young - 42 years, Sister Jeannie Williams -44 years, Sister 
Vanessa Ajayi -44 years, Sister Julia Somerville - 45 years and Sister Gail Gough - 46 years.  
 
Sister Gail Gough was asked to give remarks for the 40 + group and they each received a lovely bouquet of 
flowers and pure adoration from the Sisters and Brothers present. 
 
The next presentations were for the Sisters with 50 plus years of service with Naomi Grand Chapter.  
Sister Eugenia Starghill- 53 years, Sister Edna Jones 59 years and Sister Mary E Giles with 63 years. It was so 
great to see our seasoned sisters out and about this afternoon. 
 
Sister Mary Giles gave remarks for the 50+ group - Each of the Sisters received a Certificate of Achievement 
and Service from Naomi Grand Chapter as well as a certificate from The Supreme Grand Chapter along with a 
bouquet of flowers. 
 
We thank the committee for all their hard work. It was a wonderful night from the opening prayer by Sister 
Annie Williams to the ending prayer by Sister Earnestine Sutton. We thank all our guests that came to support 
us for this momentous and blessed occasion. Job well done Sisters! 

  



  



 

  



         

 

 

           Today is a new day! 

You can start fresh, Wipe the slate clean, Begin again 

Embrace Kindness, Practice Compassion, Stand up for Justice 

Talk to strangers, Ask for help, Listen with your whole heart 

Offer Hope, Work for the Common Good, Love well 

                                   Be the change you wish to see in the world! 

 

 

 

 

God is our perfect guide in life 

His strength overcomes our weaknesses 

His grace fills our emptiness 

His presence overcomes our loneliness 

Walk with God every day 

Never underestimate the power of your prayers 

God Bless You!! 

 

Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, 
Happy Kwanzaa and Happy New Year! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

                 Women and Migraines 
 

About 28 million women in the U.S. suffer from migraines, affecting their lives, their jobs and their health.  
Women with migraines are twice as likely to have a stroke or heart attack.  This is especially the case if they 
experience migraines with auras, which often take the form of sensory disturbances like flashing lights. 

While the cause of migraines is not fully understood, it has been known to have some connection to varying 
estrogen levels during the menstrual cycle.  Therefore, so many women get migraines right before or during 
their period, although most also get them at other times. 

What You Can Do 
Avoiding some potentially associated substances or behaviors may help women prevent a migraine.  Common 
triggers to avoid include: 

• Alcohol, especially those high in tannins 
• Caffeine 
• Foods with nitrates, like lunch meats 
• Foods high in tyramine like aged cheese and meats 
• Lack of sleep 
• Skipped meals 

There may be other triggers like the weather or stress. If you experience chronic migraines, it is important to 
talk to a physician about finding relief. Prescription medications can treat migraines quickly and, in some 
cases, help prevent them.  

Give yourself the greatest gift of all this holiday season – a health check-up! 

For additional information visit ummidtown.org/neurology. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Words to Live By 
“Now when Jesus was born in Bethlehem of Judaea in the days of Herod the king, behold, there came three wise men 
from the east to Jerusalem, saying where is he that is born King of the Jews? For we have seen his star in the east, and 
are come to worship him.”          Matthew 2: 1-2 
 

The best gift for the young is giving a relationship with God. 

*********************** 
 

Hold fast to dreams for if dreams die, life is a broken winged bird that cannot fly. 
*********************** 

 
Anger itself is not wrong; how and when we express it can be right or wrong; expressing it 

with malice is never right. 

************************ 
 

People seldom improve when they have no model but themselves to copy 

*********************** 
 

The best place to find a helping hand is at the end of your own arm. 

 

Faith to lead you - Joy to lift you - Love to light your way 
 

Faith it until you make it! 
 

Jesus is the reason for the Season. Blessings to the Jurisdiction! 



Working? 
 

My first job was working in an Orange Juice factory, I got canned because I couldn’t concentrate. 
 

Then I worked in the woods as a Lumberjack, but just couldn't hack it, so they gave me the axe. 
 

After that, I tried being a Tailor, but wasn't suited for it -- mainly because it was a sew-sew job. 
 

Next, I tried working in a Muffler Factory, but that was too exhausting. 
 

Then, I tried being a Chef - figured it would add a little spice to my life, but I just didn't have the 
thyme. 

 
Next, I attempted being a Deli Worker, but any way I sliced it.... I couldn't cut the mustard. 

 
My best job was a Musician, but eventually found I wasn't noteworthy. 

 
I studied a long time to become a Doctor but didn't have any patience. 

 
Next, was a job in a Shoe Factory. Tried hard but just didn't fit in. 

 
I became a Professional Fisherman but discovered I couldn't live on my net income. 

 
I managed to get a good job working for a Pool Maintenance Company, but the work was so 

draining. 
 

So, then I got a job in a Workout Center, but they said I wasn't fit for the job. 
 

After many years of trying to find steady work, I finally got a job as a Historian - until I realized 
there was no future in it. 

 
My last job was working in Starbucks, but I had to quit because it was the same old grind.  

 
So, i tried RETIREMENT, and found I'm perfect for the job! 

 

 

Enjoy the holidays with family and friends! 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings Brethren, 
 
On behalf of the Wycoff Masters Council, we 
are asking that all Worshipful Masters, Past 
Masters, and Wardens attend our next meeting 
and every meeting thereafter. This is where 
we learn together and teach together, so that 
we all can grow together in our Masonic 
knowledge. We meet on the 4th Monday at 7pm, 
the attire is blue lodge polo shirt, black 
pants, black socks and shoes. Be safe, 
blessed, and square all your actions.  

 
Fraternally, 

Brother James Wesley 
    President 

 
 FRATERNAL HOLIDAY GREETINGS TO ALL! 

Congratulations to the newly Elected and Appointed Officers of Rising Star Chapter No 2 

2021- 2022 

Sis Savoy (WM), Sis Watts (AM), Sis Curry-Tuck (Cond), Sis Skinner (AC), Sis Coleman (Sec), Sis Ware 
(Tres), Sis Norwood, (Adah), Sis Lilly (Ruth), Sis McKinney ( Esther), Sis Lane (Martha), Sis Jennings 
(Electa) Sis Horton (Warder), Sis Bradford (Chaplain), Sis Carrington (Historian), Sis Rose (Lecturer) 



 

 

 

Original General Grand Masonic Congress of 

Grand Masters of the Unites States of 
      America and Canada, Inc. 

 
 Hosted by the Most Worshipful Canaan Grand    Lodge A.F. & A.M.  
                                                    of Georgia 

 Honorable Floyd W. Staton, 33° 
               M.W. Grand Master 

 

                     2022 John V. Thornton Mid-Winter C onference 

March 16-20, 2022 
The M.W. Canaan Grand Lodge, A.F. & A.M. and Makeda Grand Chapter, 

Order of Eastern Star of the State of Georgia take pride in announcing our plans 

to host the 41st John V. Thornton Mid-Winter Conference at the  

Atlanta Airport Marriott, 4711 Best Road, Atlanta, GA 30337 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

     Happy Holidays from the Affiliate Department Leaders! 

 



 

OMEGA LODGE NO. 17 
AFFILIATED WITH THE MOST WORSHIPFUL HIRAM GRAND LODGE, A.F. & A.M., INC. 

Bro. Spencer Walker, 5th, Worshipful Master 

WILL BE TRAVELING TO…   

 

THE JOHN V. TORNTON MID WINTER CONFERENCE 

Atlanta, Georgia, March 16th - March 20th, 2022                              

Come join us for the Mid-Winter Conference in Atlanta, Georgia 

Sponsored by The Most Worshipful Canaan Grand Lodge A.F&A.M., Inc. Valley of Georgia 

THE BUS WILL LEAVE FROM 1205 N. EUTAW PLACE @ 8:00 A.M. on Wednesday March 16, 2022, and 
return @ 8:00 P.M., on March 20, 2022.  Departure location on March 16, 2022 is subject to change.   

Round Trip Cost: $194.00  
Payments can be arranged from September to December 31, 2021.  All money must be in by January 3, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For More Information Contact: 

Bro Quinn Smith- Omega Lodge No 17: 443-810-7717 

Sis Rosaleita Legrand – Mt. Lebanon Chapter No 27: 443-467-7854 

Honorable Ronald E. Code, 33⸰, MW Grand Master 

 



Painting at the Temple 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Omega Lodge 17 and  

Jacob Canty 32  

 

Spencer Walker 5th  Andre Poole Barney Mitchell  

Angelo Arnold   Michael Dixon Anthony Lloyd  

Dwayne Nelson  Johnnie Riley Carl Anderson  

                        Gary Wheeler    Alvin Truesdale  

 

 

The Brothers are 
Getting it Done! 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROYAL AND EXALTED ORDER of AMARANTH INITIATION 

October 2, 2021 

Clara V. Bens Court No 1 

Estelle Taylor Court No 2 

Nannie L. Murchison Court No 3 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

Greetings Sisters and Brothers!  Meet 5yr old Christina Smallwood, Rising Sun Chapter #18's recipient of a 
full scholarship at Rosetta Steps Education Center in Monrovia, Liberia, West Africa.  

Christina lives with her single mother Christine Smallwood who earns $25.00 a month.  

This $500 scholarship pays for Christina's tuition and fees, uniforms, shoes, books, all school supplies and 
full meals at school for one full year.  

We are happy that we can assist this child with an opportunity to get an education that she was not going 
to get otherwise.   

 

Sister Eeron W Holder        Brother Juston, Code, 33° 

  Worthy Matron                Worthy Patron 

  Rising Sun #18                Rising Sun #18 

 
 
 

 

We would like to thank Brother 
Gary Wheeler for organizing a 

Thanksgiving Basket giveaway on 
the behalf of Omega Lodge 17. 

His humanitarian efforts in the 
community are a reminder of why 

we give to people who are less 
fortunate and people who are in 

need during this time. 

Wishing you Peace and Love this 
holiday season. 

  



As you breathe right now, another person is taking their last breath, so stop 
complaining about what you don't have and appreciate what you do have. 
 
It is time for mankind to pray, it is time for us to go to war. There are eyes reading 
this message right now that will not be here next year if someone doesn't pray for 
them. 
 
You must eat from the garden of your own thoughts so don't grow anything you 
don't want to eat. 
    

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 



 

 

Wherever you may chance to be Wherever you may roam, 
 

Far away in foreign lands; Or just at Home Sweet Home; 
 

It always gives you pleasure, it makes your heart strings hum 
 

Just to hear the words of cheer, "I see you've traveled some." 
 

When you get a brother's greeting, and he takes you by the hand, 
 

It thrills you with a feeling that you cannot understand, 
 

You feel that bond of brotherhood that tie that's sure to come 
 

When you hear him say in a friendly way "I see you've traveled some." 
 

And if you are a stranger, In strange lands all alone 
 

If fate has left you stranded Dead broke and far from home, 
 

It thrills you--makes you numb, When he says with a grip of fellowship, 
"I see you've traveled some." 

 
And when your final summons comes, To take a last long trip, 

 
Adorned with Lambskins Apron White and gems of fellowship 

 
The tiler at the Golden Gate, With square and rule and plumb 

 
Will size up your pin and say "Walk In", "I see you've traveled some." 

 

Author Unknown 

 



  

Past Potentate of Medina Temple No 2 

A.A.O.N.M.S 

Noble Carl Anderson – planting trees at the William S. Baer School 

The Baer School provides occupational therapy, physical therapy, speech and language 
pathology, audiology and vision services, social work, psychology, adapted physical education, 
therapeutic swimming, music, and art. 

The William S. Baer School is a M.O.V.E. International Model Site.  

“MOVE (Mobility Opportunities Via Education) helps children with disabilities: 

Acquire increased independence in sitting, standing, and walking 
Learn and gain more mobility 

Experience better health and enhanced personal dignity 
 



Public Installation for the Rose of Sharon Grand Chapter Officers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Worthy Matron, Sister La’Kisha Lacey 

Jurisdiction of Washington, District of Columbia 

Holy See Grand Orient 

 

M.W. King 
Solomon Grand 

Lodge, A.F. & A.M 
Incorporated 

Rose of Sharon 
Grand Chapter 

Order of the 
Eastern Star 

 
 

 



 



         “God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble”               

Psalm 46:1 

                                  Special Prayers for Our Sick and Bereaved Members 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

 
B 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“I will see you again, and your heart shall rejoice and your joy no man taketh from you.” 

John 16:22 

Sis Edna Jones 

Bro Freddie Williams 

Sis Christina Young 

Bro Hilmon Rowuls 

Sis Carol Cobb 

Bro Joe Stokes 

Bro Robert Jackson 

Sis Julia Somerville 

Sis Mary Giles 

Bro Linwood Perkins 

Sis Penny Simmons 

Bro Melvin Green 

 

Sis Earnestine Sutton for the loss of her mother-in-law 

Bro Charles Jefferson for the loss of his father 

Sis Doris Smith for the loss of your father-in-law 

Bro Michael Horne for the loss of your aunt and uncle 

Sis Mary Giles for the loss of her daughter 

Sis Julia Somerville for the loss of her brother 

 

           
    

          

 

 

Special prayers for our dearly departed 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

December 

James Wesley 2nd 
Julia Somerville 14th 
Andre Poole 16th 
Darrell Cragway 17th 
Ronald E. Code 20th 
Barbara Dozier 23rd 
Nickkola Norwood 28th 
Sarita Bradford 28th 

January 

Butch Hebron  6th 
Erika Horton 9th 
Clarence Jones 11th 
LaMaas Stewart-Bey 20th 
Christina Young 22nd 
Joe Stokes  26th 

 

February 

Lamar Smith 3rd 
Grace Saunders 6th 
Calvin Burgess 6th 
Rosetta Williams 10th 
Ashlee Lane 12th 
Craig Jernigan 14th 
Brittany Skinner 18th 
Nicole Blackwell 20th 
Roy Shomo 22nd 
Maurice Brown 27th 
Mary Grant 28th 
Jennie Webb 28th 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 THE PROFESSIONAL’S CORNER 
 
 
 
 
 

Company Name Business Owner/Phone Fax/Email Website 

Mary Kay Mary Kay 
Cosmetics & Plant 

Sales 

Paulette Roberson 
(410) 383-0104 

proberson1@verizon.net 

International 
Management & 

Capacity Development 

Management & 
Development 

Raymond Terry, Sr. 
(443) 393-9340 
(443) 534-8430 

Adocterr@imandcd.com 
www.imandcd.com 

Reflexology Feet & Hands Massage Therapist Gail Dixon 
(410) 594-0814 

gadix104@gmail.com 

Custom Sewing Pillows, etc. Seamstress Annie Williams 
(410) 530-7672 

awill77671@aol.com 

Natural Products Oils, Shea Butter & 
Shea Butter Lotion 

Womson Owens 
(443) 262-5778 

wmowens11@verizon.net 

My Life Behavioral 
Health System 

Counseling Service Womson Owens 
(443) 415-7413 

mylifecenterllc@gmail.com 

Photos by Womson Photography Womson Owens 
(410) 521-8020 
(410) 262-5778 

wmowens11@verizon.net 

 Stylist Teresa McKinney 
(443) 600-0434 

sheargenius2020@gmail.com 

 Notary Public Penny Simmons 
(443) 562-6876 

pennypooh36@yahoo.com 

 Notary Public Sabrina Rose 
240-346-4754 

smgrose67@gmail.com 

 Notary Public Tiajuana Heath 
(202) 403-7498 

theathnotary@gmail.com 

Rose Assisted Living, LLC Assisted Living Nettie Savoy 
(240) 305-3230 

roseassistedliving@gmail.com 

SmarTechs On Call Computer Repair Paris Harper 
Direct: (443) 414-2646 
Office: (410) 696-8324 

support@smartechsoncall.com 

 
JEP Electrical Service 

Professional 
Electrician 

John Pryor, Sr. 
(443) 829-9691 

johnpryor65@icloud.com 

DJ Marty Professional DJ Maurice Brown 
(410) 419-8935 

djmarty227@gmail.com 

RJEL Investigations 
Rosedale, MD 

Private Investigator & 
Insurance Agent 

Romeo Joyner-El 
(443) 414-9443 

 

Bethea’s Lawn Care Service Lawn Care Mingo Bethea 
(443) 810-5397 

Text to setup an appointment 

Square Bizz Towing 24-hour Towing Srvc. Mingo Bethea 
(410) 978-1908 

SquarebizztruckingLLC@gmail.com 

 

Brothers and Sisters of the Jurisdiction: 
Are you an entrepreneur or business owner? 

If so, let your fellow members know that you are in business. 
Advertise your product or service right here on 

“The Professionals Corner” 
 

mailto:proberson1@verizon.net
mailto:Adocterr@imandcd.com
http://www.imandcd.com/
mailto:gadix104@gmail.com
mailto:awill77671@aol.com
mailto:wmowens11@verizon.net
mailto:mylifecenterllc@gmail.com
mailto:wmowens11@verizon.net
mailto:sheargenius2020@gmail.com
mailto:pennypooh36@yahoo.com
mailto:smgrose67@gmail.com
mailto:theathnotary@gmail.com
mailto:roseassistedliving@gmail.com
mailto:support@smartechsoncall.com
mailto:djmarty227@gmail.com
mailto:SquarebizztruckingLLC@gmail.com
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